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Submission to the Australian Government’s Consultation                                                      
on a Fuel Efficiency Standard 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide input into the development of the Federal Government’s Fuel 
Efficiency Standard for new light vehicles. A robust, ambitious, and globally competitive standard is 
critical for reducing transport emissions and providing fuel savings to Australian households and 
businesses by increasing the local supply of low and zero-emissions vehicles. 

I support the Electric Vehicle Council’s position that this regulation should be called a New Vehicle 
Efficiency Standard (NVES) to more accurately reflect its purpose to encourage the supply of more 
efficient new vehicles and to provide clarity that this standard does not apply to existing vehicles and/or 
fuel. Please note, the remainder of this submission adopts the term: New Vehicle Efficiency Standard. 

Recognising the crucial role that all industries must play in achieving Australia’s emissions reduction 
targets, we must adopt a comprehensive approach to addressing the transport sector's significant 
contribution to emissions.  

With transport sector emissions already accounting for over 18% of the nation's total emissions and 
projected to significantly exceed 2005 levels by 2030 under business as usual, prompt action is needed 
to avoid further departure from our national emission reduction targets.  

I support the Electric Vehicle Council (EVC)’s position that a robust, ambitious and globally competitive 
NVES, that aims to catch up with global markets like the US and EU by 2030, or ideally before, is a 
necessary prerequisite for ensuring Australia's transport sector does its fair share in reducing emissions 
in line with achieving an economy-wide 43% reduction in emissions by 2030, and net zero emissions 
by 2050 – at the latest. 

The establishment of a robust, ambitious, and globally competitive NVES will play a crucial role in 
facilitating a greater supply of low and zero-emission vehicle models to the Australian market and is 
critical to accelerating the decarbonisation of Australia's transport sector.  

I endorse the Electric Vehicle Council’s recommendations for a New Vehicle Efficiency Standard, as 
outlined further in the attached document. 

I encourage the government to introduce a new vehicle efficiency standard in 2024 to ensure more 
Australian households and businesses can start to benefit from the fuel and pollution savings of low 
and zero-emission vehicles. 

Thank you for the opportunity to respond to this consultation. 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Vanessa Hayes
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